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National Stock Exchange of India Ltd. 
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Code No. PIIND 

 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
Sub: Updates on Chemical Leakage at our Jambusar Plant, Gujarat  
 
Pursuant to Regulation 30 of the SEBI (Listing Obligations and Disclosure Requirements) 
Regulations, 2015, we would like to inform you about an incidence of Bromine leakage at the 
Company's manufacturing site located at Jambusar, in the State of Gujarat.  
 
The incidence occurred yesterday afternoon, i.e. on 23rd August, 2023 in one of the storage tanks 
of Bromine. The Company’s robust safety protocols and quick response mechanism were 
immediately activated, ensuring that the situation was brought under control within a short period. 
The leak was swiftly contained to ensure the safety and well-being of all individuals in the vicinity, 
and appropriate local authorities and regulatory bodies were promptly informed as part of our 
commitment to safety, sustainability and governance.  
 
The safety of our employees, the local community and the environment always remain our top 
priorities. We are grateful for our emergency response team’s dedication and quick response who 
effectively manage the situation and prevented any adverse impacts. Some of the personnel sent 
for medical checkup as an abundant precaution were found fit and discharged. There has been no 
loss of life. 
 
We want to assure all our stakeholders that the situation is entirely under control and there is no 
cause for concern.  Further, post all the safety measures and governance check, the operations 
have continued without impacting the manufacturing activities at the site.   
 
The details prescribed as per the SEBI circular No. CIR/CFD/CMD/4/2015 dated September 9, 
2015, are as under: 
a) Expected quantum of loss/damage Minor leakage, insignificant 

loss 
b) Whether loss/damage covered by insurance or not 

including amount 
N.A. 

c) Estimated impact on the production/operations in 
case of strike/lock outs 

N.A. 

d) Factory/unit where the strike/lock out takes place 
including reasons for such strike 

N.A. 

We remain committed to upholding the highest safety standards and ensuring the well-being of 
all stakeholders. 
 
Kindly take the same on your record.  
Thanking you,  
 
Yours faithfully,  
For PI Industries Limited  
 
 
 
Sonal Tiwari 
Company Secretary 
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